

The Lobster Council of Canada
Spring Meeting

Crowne Plaza Hotel, Moncton, NB
April 5, 2016
MINUTES
Present:
 
Melanie Sonnenberg (EFF/GMFA), Sandra Canning (AAFC), Karen Wong Petrie (NSDFA) – by phone, Jean Lavallee (Aquatic Science and Health), Catherine Boyd (Clearwater Seafoods), Merrill MacInnis (LFA 27 Victoria County), Monty Way (FFAW), John Couture, Kevin Squires (MFU), Eugene O’Leary (GCIFA),  Ron Heighton (GNSFPB/NFA), Stewart Lamont (Tangier Lobster),  Kimberly Watson (NBDAAF),  Paul van de Wiel (North Bay),  Terry Zinck (Xsealant), Nat Richard (Westmorland), Peter Swim/Evan Swim (Simply Fresh), ………  (Paturel), Jerry Amirault (NS/NB Lobster Processors Association), Joanne Loser (Cape Bald Packers), Jay Lugar (MSC), Ryan Tremere (By the Water), (Helen Kerr (DFO), Michelle Boudreau (FCC), Bernie MacDonald (Ceilidh Fishermen’s Co-op), Wally and Eben (Northumberland Fishermen’s Assn.) Stephanie Hopper (DFO Gulf)
1.  Welcome and introductions
The meeting was called to order at 1:15 pm. A roundtable of introductions occurred.
2. Approval of agenda


Moved by Melanie Sonnenberg and seconded by Gilles Leblanc that the agenda be approved.
Motion carried.

3. Approval of minutes of April 9, 2015 meeting
The minutes were previously circulated.
Moved by Ed Frenette, seconded by Ronnie Heighton to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2015 meeting.  Motion carried.
4. Plans and Priorities for 2016-2017
Geoff provided an update by power-point on plans and priorities for the LCC for fiscal 2016-2017 (attached).
There was a discussion about the status of core funding from the province of Nova Scotia.  The government of Nova Scotia does not provide core funding to organizations.  The province was asked for a list of organizations that have been rejected for core funding.
Governments are in poor economic shape, why can’t the industry itself fund our organization?  We shouldn’t need government money.  
Historically the lobster sector has not stepped up to support the needs of the industry.  

We have been unsuccessful in selling ourselves and promoting our message – we all need to improve our promotion of the LCC wherever possible.  Tell our success stories and build momentum.  
5. Activities since October meeting
Geoff provided an update on recent marketing and promotion activities, market access issues, industry cooperation and communications since the AGM in October.
6. Market update

The group did a review of the most recent SWNS lobster season.  The season was highlighted by poor quality, high volumes and high shore prices that impacted market prices for both live and processed products.  
Meat prices are very high and tail inventory is a worry.  Caution is important for the spring season.  Processors and live shippers will be working together to ensure that the value of the product is maximized.  

7. Levy update

New Brunswick – Seafood Industry Improvement Fund Act has been passed and the mechanism is ready to be implemented when the industry is ready to push it forward.  

Nova Scotia – Legislation also in place and government is waiting for the lobster sector to indicate what it would like to do.
Prince Edward Island – ready to go with collecting a levy in 2016.

Newfoundland and Labrador – also ready to move ahead when the rest of the Atlantic provinces are ready to go. 

8. Adjournment


